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Wednesday, 9" December 2020
Dear Parent/Carer

We have received the following correspondence from the SQA in respect of National 5, and it
is shared in its entirety with you:

News about National 5 results in 2020-21 — a message for parents and carers from the SQA

On 7 October, the Deputy First Minister announced that for 2020-21, National 5 results will be based
on teacher judgement supported by a robust set of checks — or quality assurance — which will be
carried out by your child’s school and SQA.

The National Qualifications 2021 Group has overseen the development of the quality assurance
process which will support teachers in providing your child’s provisional results for session 2020-21.
Provisional results will be based on teacher’s professional judgement of your child’s evidence. The
results will be finalised following various layers of quality assurance, including sampling by SQA
senior subject specialists.

Here is how the National 5 quality assurance model will work in session 2020-21.:

Stage 1: November 2020 to March 2021 — Teachers use guidance and assessment materials to help
gather learner evidence. This is already taking place at St Aloysius’ College

Stage 2: end of January to beginning of April — SQA ask for samples of assessment evidence from
each school, then review and provide feedback.

Stage 3: end of March to 28 May — Schools will work though SQA feedback and carry out their
own quality assurance of the provisional results.

Stage 4: by 28 May 2021 — Schools submit quality assured provisional results.

Stage 5: June 2021 — SQA carries out national check of provisional results and may follow up on
any issues with schools.

These processes are in place to ensure that a National 5 awarded in the north of Scotland is of the
same standard as one which is awarded in the south of Scotland, and everywhere in between.

Most of the support will be provided before the school submit your child’s provisional results to SQA.
This should reduce the need for schools to resubmit provisional results following SQA review in June.
If your child’s provisional results need to be adjusted to reflect their evidence, this will follow
discussion between their school and SQA.

Fairness for your child

SQA is developing an equality impact assessment as part of this quality assurance model which aims
to ensure fair and credible results for all National 5 learners. Schools, colleges, local authorities and
SQA are committed to working together to support teachers and lecturers in providing their
provisional results in 2020-21.

We are discussing the appeals process for 202021 and will keep you informed of progress. To stay
up to date on 2021 National Qualifications, visit www.sga.org.uk/NQ2021.

The National Qualifications 2021 Group*

Represented by the National Parent Forum of Scotland, Scottish Government, Education Scotland,
SQA, Local Authorities, School Leaders Scotland, Colleges Scotland, Scottish Council of
Independent Schools, the EIS teaching union and, from this week, the Scottish Youth Parliament.


https://www.sqa.org.uk/sqa/95157.html
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Late yesterday afternoon the Depute First Minister announced that the examination diet for
Higher and Advanced Higher has now been cancelled for 2021. The robust procedures that
we have in place for National 5 exams will be adapted for Higher and Advanced Higher. We

have reflected on timings of prelims in order to ensure that S4-S6 are fully supported
pastorally whilst having time to gain the best evidence possible for the estimating of grades.

Therefore, we will now start prelims on Monday 11*" January. Pupils can either take the time
from Wednesday 6" January as study leave or come into school for support from their
teachers. This will also take account of any concerns about transmission arising from
extended bubbles existing for the Christmas period.

As you would expect, St Aloysius’ College is committed to fairly, openly and equitably
supporting all of its students to achieve the outcomes they both deserve and have worked so
hard for. You can be assured that we will always act honestly, fairly and robustly in applying
the processes set out by the SQA.

Kind regards
James Cluckie Matthew Bartlett

Academic Depute Head Master



